COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, February 16, 2013
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Dennis B. Guerri, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Lucy A. Ferriss, William J Osborn III, and Joseph P. DeCarolis. 
Public Present: None
The meeting is opened at 10:03 AM.

Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opens the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announces that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law, other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asks if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispenses with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions outlined above. Mr. Lerner asks if there is anyone present who is planning on recording the meeting. Mr. Lerner states that the meeting will be recorded for Mr. Ronzio’s brother on his own personal recorder. Mr. Lerner notes that there are agendas on the table for all present. He again states to all present that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complies with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None.

Approval of Meeting Minutes for January 12, 2013 - Approval of meeting minutes is tabled until the March 9th meeting.
Dam Management Update - Mr. Lerner brings everyone up to date by reading correspondence he received from Attorney Goodman regarding the update on borrowing.  Mr. Lerner stated that he has been in communication with Bob Wollenberg regarding the Lake District's need to own the lakes, dams, etc. for financial borrowing reasons and states that he will do a title transfer when it is approved by the SFNA board. Mr. Lerner confirms that the district’s attorney, Ms. Goodman, will prepare the needed legal documents. Mr. Lerner informed the group that Richard Manly Esq. is the independent bond attorney that has been hired to process the bonding documents. Committee members briefly discuss the possibility of borrowing through the USDA and the applicable terms and conditions.

Update on Public Construction Bid Posting - Mr. Lerner stated that there is a fourteen-day advance notice requirement for posting documents in the Central Registry. Mr. Lerner acting in his capacity as the Chief Procurement Officer stated that the project engineer will prepare the bid documents, postings, pre-bid meetings etc. and notify all applicants of the opening date of the bids. Attorney Goodman will review all documents as needed. Mr. Lerner announced the dates for the walk-through, on site-visits, and the mandatory meeting at Becket Town Hall, as well as the date for the bid-opening (March 24, 2013) stating that everyone is welcome to attend. Committee members discuss future meeting dates and pertinent timetables. 
Loan Filings - Mr. Lerner stated that he has consulted with Ms. Goodman, but is currently waiting to finalize the ownership issue with Bob Wollenberg before bonding can move forward. Mr. Ronzio stated that he is doing the registry title research and will have that done shortly.

Berkshire Middle Registry of Deeds Filings - Mr. Lerner stated that this component is critical for bond funding but he is confident it will be completed in time. 
Dam Management - Mr. Lerner states that one critical issue with the merging of the bid packages for Big Robin and Little Robin is time but the hope is that through consolidation, contractors will produce bids that will be more favorable to the district. 

Lake Management  - Mr. Maier announced that he had discussion with Berkshire Environ-Labs and that they should be back in business by this summer. Mr. Maier stated that he was informed to factor in a 10% increase over last year. Mr. Maier also advised that Aquatic Controls will be attending the next Conservation Commission meeting. He reported the water survey would be done in April and would be good until 2014. Mr. Maier also stated that he would really like to address the topic of hand pulling, and asked if he should call Ms. Gallagher. Committee members agree that Ms. Gallagher (Mercedes) should be consulted and asked to submit a hourly billing rates. Mr. Maier reminds committee members that they need to think about the Harbor Master issue and how that pertains to the potential zebra mussels’ problem. Committee members discussed Mr. Rosenthal, in his capacity as the Town of Becket’s Harbor Master. Mr. Maier noted that Mr. Rosenthal previously informed the committee that in his official capacity as Harbor Master he has to address any and all issues that he may find within the community. Committee members agree to discuss this issue at a later meeting date.
Beach and Boat Management - No Report
Website - No Report

 Public Participation - None, no public are present.
Warrant - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant as prepared, reviewing figures with members present. Committee members look at the balance on hand and discuss outstanding bills. Mr. Lerner advises that February tax money has been coming in and reminds members to pay the May installment if possible. Mr. Ronzio advises that after all bills have been paid, they should still have approximately $11,000 left in the account. Mr. Ronzio reviewed each budget account in detail stated the anticipated time table for receiving tax receipts due the district, and forecasted that the district should get additional funds in May when the final quarterly bills are paid.
Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio reviewed correspondence received with committee members. Mr. Ronzio shared a letter received from HGR Development Inc. and stated that HGR is willing to transfer (donate) a lakefront parcel, Map 216 Lot 319, adjacent to North Beach on Big Robin with restrictions. He stated that they would do this if the district was willing to cover the current taxes that are now due on the property. Mr. Lerner asks how much the taxes on the property are, Mr. Ronzio explains that he is not sure but offers to pull the tax map and look at it. Mr. Ronzio in his capacity as chair of the Town of Becket’s Planning Board retrieves the assessor's map and locates the property to show the members present. Committee members briefly discuss. Mr. Eldred makes a motion to accept the land the land on behalf of the district and cover current taxes up to $1000, Mr. Taylor seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. Mr. Ronzio states that the district’s attorney would like to see if HGR Inc. would consider removing the restriction that the parcel can never be developed. Mr. Lerner suggests that maybe they can negotiate that in the future if HGR agrees to the terms with the district’s attorney. 
Mr. Eldred makes a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Taylor seconds the motion; Meeting is adjourned at 11:20 AM. 
Schedule next meeting for Saturday, March 9, 2013.
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